SNAP No Interview Conference Call

Oct 3, 2012

In attendance: Heidi Wormwood, Sandy Ambrose, Rosanne Richard, Marilyn Hansen, Hillsboro SSP, Beaverton SSP, Hillsboro APD, St Johns SSP, West Eugene SSP, Oregon City SSP, Ontario SSP, Courtney Hill (Business Transitions), Lorena (Change Leader Group), Karen Gulliver-APD/AAA Field Services

Voters Registration-What is the requirement to offer?
Karen Gulliver spoke to the requirements as required by the Secretary of State. 

Offer to register to vote must be given to every applicant or client at initial application, recertification and when client reports a change of address.  Use the 503B form. 

National Voters Registration Act Online training is available on the LC and is very quick to complete 

If client declines to register, or is already registered to vote, a completed declination form must be completed and kept for a period of time. 

For EDMS and CAPI application, there is no process currently, but this will change in the future.  Karen said detailed procedures will be released when finalized.
How are EBT cases set up? Most branches have an HSS3 set up the case so a support staff person can issue the card. Some branches assign a point person to set up the case. 
According to a recent audit that was done at a branch, the person who sets up the case cannot issue the EBT card, even if setting up a partial pend or dummy case. 

How to transfer cases that are set up in Pend status? 

· One option is to make sure the case is fully pended (with address, etc), not just a dummy case to allow an EBT card issuance.

· Other option is to PSET into the receiving branch and set up the case so it is already in their branch. 

In the written agreement among Districts 2, 15, and 16 the verbiage needs to be updated to indicate that the case has to be pended, not just a dummy case set up to transfer online. 

How frequently will the Excel spreadsheet need to be turned in?  1 time per month. Most likely due around the same time of each month for the prior month. Please send your Sept data collection to Dawn by Monday, Oct. 8. 

OFSET—Most branches have seen the same amount of referrals or more referrals being done to OFSET…however attendance to OFSET has dropped. Most branches are experiencing this trend. Participation is a problem. 
Depending on your contractor, some branches have their contractors identifying trends and sometimes calling clients ahead of their scheduled appt. This will need to be worked out with each branch and contractor depending on the trends in their area and the capability of their contractor staff. 

Staffing issues: Larger branches are struggling due to original back-log and staff shortage. Not able to stay in same-day, next day service. September is the busiest month of the year for most branches. It was identified on the conference call that the No Interview Process is clearly saving time. 

D14 shared that they really like the new process and they have only had 1 request for a FTF. They are processing most applications in 24-48 hrs. 

St John’s in Portland also is seeing clients same day, next day.    

